Weekly Newsletter

March 16, 2018

2017-18 Issue 31

"Start where you are. Use what you have. Do what you can."

~Arthur Ashe

The Week in Review:

- Thanks to all our parents who joined our staff for the Online Safety Parent Workshop conducted by ECHO
 (Exploited Children's Help Organization). The middle school students also participated in workshops by the ECHO
 presenter today. Check out the following article to learn about some of the information presented last night:
 http://blogs.edweek.org/edweek/DigitalEducation/2018/03/teacher_facebook_student_social_media.html
- Terra Nova testing finished this week. Snaps to Mrs. Willenbrink, Ms. Beasley, and Mrs. Parola and the teachers of the students in grades 3, 5, and 7 (Ms. Wettig, Mrs. Harrison, Mr. Sedelmeier, Mr. Dauenhauer, Mrs. Ousley, Ms. Wallace) for their work with the students. The students did an awesome job with their tests by marking their answers completely, neatly, and carefully. Thanks for the parental involvement in making our testing so successful with students having a positive attitude. The following students were drawn from the "Terrific Terra Nova Test Takers" names submitted daily to receive a treat and homework pass: Hayden G., Caiden S., Eraste S., Mattie C., Abby R., Drew C., Cole J., Colton H., Megan L., Brooke M., Sophia K., Lucy P., Vince P., Grace C., Tyler L.
- The **3-5**th grade students participated in a **Bike Rodeo** this morning where they learned bike safety rules and practiced riding bicycles. The program was provided through the generous sponsorship of Norton Healthcare.
- Congratulations to the following 5-8th grade students who were named to the Honor Roll for the second trimester:
 - First Honors: Kaelyn D., Avery M., Caroline N., Stella M., Owen M., Vince P., Sterling C., Rocco G., Colton H., Sophia K., Abigail R., Frankie Y.
 - Second Honors: Reece C., Alaina L., Morry O., Andrew R., Jaela C., Hayden G., Atri O., Zachary S., Lilly F., Lilly P., Grace C.

Wolverine Award Recipients included:

- **Fifth grade: Abigail R., Colton H.**
- Sixth grade: Kandace G., Sterling C.
- Seventh grade: Taylor T., Vince P.
- **Eighth grade: Megan L., Avery M.**

The Week Ahead:

Monday, 3/19

- Talent Show Dress Rehearsal, 9:00
- 6-8th Makers Club, Library, 3:15-5:00
- SAC Meeting, Library, 6:30

Tuesday, 3/20 First Day of Spring

- Wake2Walk/Rise2Run, Gym, 7:30-7:45 am
- Joint SL-SFR Parish Council Meeting (20% Time PR committee presentation), SFR, 6:00 pm

Wednesday, 3/21

- Wake2Walk/Rise2Run, Gym, 7:30-7:45 am
- Conservation Officer, Gr 4-6 Science classes
- PreK 3 Circus Party, Library, 11:00

Thursday, 3/22

- Wake2Walk/Rise2Run, Gym, 7:30-7:45 am
- Healthy Kids 5-2-1-0, Library, 10:00-11:30
- 4-6 Parent/Grandparent Luncheon, 12:25-1:15
- Archery Banquet, Cafeteria, 6:00-8:00 pm

Friday, 3/23

- Ms. Natalie, LFPL reads to PreK and K, Library, 9:00
- Silent Snack and Lunches
- SLS Talent Showcase, Gym, 1:30



Did you know??...The Tiny Houses members are hard at work being engineers! K-3 students in small groups are collaborating to build a secure environment in which to protect an egg when dropped from a predetermined height. They are using items such as packing peanuts, straws, cardboard boxes, and even popcorn. We'll have to see who is able to make the most "egg-cellent" creation come competition day!

SUPPORTING LIFELONG SCHOLARS

- Reservations for the 4-6th grade Parent/Grandparent Lunch on Thursday, March 22nd are due Monday, March 19th. Please return these with lunch payment. See you there!
- All parents and families are invited to our **SLS Talent Showcase on Friday, March 23**rd at **1:30** in the gym. Come see the various gifts and talents our students possess!
- Please keep fourth grade student **Kaleigh M. and her family** in your prayers, as she is ill and has been hospitalized. If any family would like to donate to a gift card collection for the family (Kroger, restaurants, gas, etc.,), please send these to **Mrs. Harrison** in fourth grade. Thanks so much!
- Looking for a way to be more involved in your child's education? The St. Leonard PTO has several openings on
 our Board and for Committee Chairs for the 2018-19 school year. No experience is required; only a desire to
 contribute to the success of our school community. Please contact Sally Locraft at PTO@Stleonardlouisville.org
 for more information and to see where your talents can best be used.
- Don't forget to order your St. Leonard Wolverine Yearbook before it's too late! Pre-orders are only \$20 until March 30th (April 1st online). You may send in your cash or check, made out to St. Leonard, to the front office. Make sure you have your student's name and grade on the envelope. Or, you may order online at www.inter-state.com/yearbook, enter code 23981C, and pay with a credit card. After April 2nd, cost will go up to \$25 and will be sold on a first come, first served basis. We don't order many extras, so there is no guarantee of a yearbook unless you preorder. Yearbooks will be delivered at school in early May.
- To date, the PTO's **Tax Relief RAFFLEMANIA** has earned \$4000! Keep on selling and generating revenue for the school. **CONGRATULATIONS SEVENTH GRADE—Our top sellers for this week!**
- Just a reminder that you are able to have out of town family members order RaffleMania Tickets from the parish office. These ticket sales will count towards your family sales and individual student sales as long as the student's name is put on the order form. All mail orders must be received by Friday April 13th. What a great way to spend tax day...winning \$1,000! Good luck; keep selling those tickets. Someone will be VERY happy on Tax Day this year!
- Back by popular demand—WOLVERINE DOLLARS!!! Recommend a family to St. Leonard School or Preschool.
 When they enroll their child, YOU get \$500 (or \$250 for preschool part-time enrollment) toward your 2018-19 tuition.
- Thanks to all who are participating in the Kroger Rewards Program. Our total Kroger contributions this year are currently over \$3,000--this has been a fantastic program and easy way to earn money for the school!
- Tonight is our last Friday Fish Fry for the season. Thanks to our AWESOME ATHLETICS COMMITTEE and all our FAMILIES who assisted each week in making these a HUGE SUCCESS! As always, donations to the cake booth are appreciated! The classes responsible for assisting in set up, serving, clearing tables, and clean up this week are
 - ❖ March 16th K and PreK
- If school is delayed due to weather, the school doors will open at 9:00 am. Morning Assembly will begin at 9:30.
- If school is cancelled, we will have a Distance Learning Day (DLD) with online assignments posted to Sycamore.
 We have had four online days to date and can only have one more according to Archdiocesan policy.

SAFETY PATROL DUTIES

Week of March 19th

<u>AM</u>

Carpool Assist:

Megan L. Avery M. Flag and Cones:

Nathan I. Morry O.

PM

Flag and Cones:

Nia G. Anna G.

March Calendar of Events

Mar 16 Gr 3-5 Bike Rodeo Mar 16 SLS Fish Fry

Mar 19 6-8th Makers Club Mar 19 SAC Meeting

Mar 20 SL/SFR Joint Parish Council Mar 22 Healthy Kids 5-2-1-0

Mar 22 4-6th Parent/Grandparent Lunch Mar 22 Archery Banquet

Mar 23 Ms. Natalie LFPL reads to PreK/K
Mar 23 SLS Talent Show

Mar 26 6-8th Makers Club Mar 27 Return Rice Bowl Collections Mar 29 Holy Thursday Mass

Mar 30 Good Friday Stations of the Cross

Mar 30 Noon Dismissal Mar 31-Apr 8 Spring Break Mar 31 Easter Vigil Mass Apr 1 Easter Sunday Mass